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Good morning and welcome to the last newsletter of the academic year.  Although we are all 

desperately crawling to the end of term next Wednesday, the year has flown by.  Today we are 
holding our Year 6 showcase event, a first for me to attend as a parent!  We've had lots going on 

this week; a trip out, production of leavers’ books, children and staff prepping scrap books ready 
to bring home, class swap day and Good to be Green tea party, to name but a few. 

  
There has been so much achieved this year with some highs, as well as some challenging times.  

We have undertaken no less than 18 whole class trips out, hosted 16 curriculum workshops, 
experienced 14 overnights and attended 9 musical and 18 sporting events.   Over the year we 
have served a total of approximately 102,800 meals (including breakfast, lunch and tea), dealing 

with all meal requests and orders.  Demand for our breakfast and after school clubs has grown 
more than ever, where we have on average 80 pupils attending each end of the day.  In fact when 

I have either early or late meetings at the school, visitors comment on how vibrant the school 
actually is at 7.45am and still at 5.45pm. The children have done fabulously well not just in their 

academic achievements but in the extended curriculum, bringing home a variety of silverware 
across the arts, sport and music.  

 
As always, we have been wonderfully supported by our parish in our Christian mission and have 

worked together to strengthen the relationship between the church and school even 
further.  Every single child in the school has made progress against their targets and some have 

made giant leaps in their learning.  Others have excelled on the sports field and no less than 155 
pupils have learned to play musical instruments this year alone.  This is an increase on last year 

and an area we continue to grow.  In fact, there is such demand for music and singing in the 
school that we desperately struggle for space and time to deliver it all.  

 
As well as all of the achievements we have had in our own school, Pyrford has continued to 
support the wider educational field in our role as a National Support School.  We have helped to 

train 40 new teachers in Surrey who we hope will stay in the profession (you'll no doubt be 
aware that teaching remains in a recruitment crisis despite the current government’s drive on 

recruitment, workload and well being).  We have also intensively supported 3 other Surrey 
schools with strategic leadership and curriculum support so that they are able to raise 

standards.  This has had a positive impact for over 850 pupils additional to our own.   
 

In our own school, the demand from children and families for our pastoral support has been 
higher than ever this year.  This sits in line with the drive for supporting mental health across the 

country.  We see regularly in the press the announcements from the government that all schools 
will be officially trained in mental health support.  This is something Pyrford is well ahead of the 

game in; we just need the funding to make sure it is sustainable.   
 

This summer we have worked particularly hard on ensuring as smooth a transition for children 
and families as possible. Children spent time this week in their new classes where they 

undertook activities and read welcome letters left for each of them from the previous class.  
Hopefully they also brought home some useful information for you as parents and for them as 
children with details of the routines and expectations of the year ahead, as well as pictures of the 

staff so that you and they know who's who.  My thanks to teachers and parents who have found 
time to meet to discuss individual needs.  This is invaluable in securing a good start to the 

academic year ahead and to ease any anxieties over the summer.  Like everyone else, our staff 
are human and they have their own challenges and tragedies which we do our best to support 

them with, whilst keeping the plates spinning for the children - we know we don't always get it 
right but I can promise you we do try and I thank you for your support as parents when we have 

to make last minute changes.    
 

During the academic year we've had two Pyrford babies born and another due in the next few 
days!  Mrs Pollard has valiantly carried on and hopefully will make it to her last day on 

Wednesday; we will share her news with you in September.  In the meantime, we look forward 
to welcoming back Mrs Goree who will be learning the juggle of being a working mum. 
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The PTA have worked tirelessly this year to raise funds for the school and have provided lots of opportunities for 

children as well as much needed equipment.  Please see the end of term newsletter with all the facts and figures.  This 
fundraising is invaluable to the school in these challenging financial times and means that we are able to run the school 

without asking for financial donations from parents.  Thank you. 
  

Building plans for the new swimming pool changing facility have now been submitted and we hope to start work in the 
autumn term.  Alongside this, we have had some changes made to our new reception classroom and outdoor area.  We 

have moved our staffroom around and been doing some reconfiguring so that we will have the practical room fitted out 
as a classroom so that we have additional small group teaching space.  We are also looking at remodelling our office 
reception area so that it is more customer friendly.  We know that the current set up is not ideal at all and we want to 

be more welcoming, so watch this space for changes in September.  
 

Sadly our Children's Centre comes to a close as we know it over the summer.  We were lucky enough, over 10 years 
ago now, to be designated with a Children's Centre.  Hundreds of families in Pyrford, West Byfleet and Byfleet have 

benefited over the years from the wonderful support work Clare and her team have carried out.  Sadly the closure was 
not in any way a school decision but part of a County wide cabinet decision to restructure family support across the 

whole of Surrey within the current financial climate.  This universal service will now become a targeted service and will 
support the family resilience model which Surrey is promoting to families in need.  Information about family resilience 

centres will soon be available on the Surrey Family Information website.  I'd like to thank all of the Children’s Centre 
team who have been with us for over 10 years working so hard to make a difference to families with very young 

children.  The staff have very much been part of the Pyrford team and we hope to keep in close contact.  
 

We very sadly say goodbye next week to some treasured members of our team.  Mrs Jones, Ms Humphries and Miss 
Wyborn are all leaving us for new adventures.   They have all been invaluable members of our Pyrford team and 

dedicated many years of service to the school.  Mrs Shahzad will also be leaving us as she has just secured a place on a 
teacher training course - congratulations to her and our very best wishes and thanks to those who are moving on. 
 

Over the summer holidays Pyrford continues to work and we will spend our time preparing for September.  Our 
accounts will be audited, a deep clean will take place, books and trays will be labelled, classrooms prepped, some 

outdoor improvements will also be taking place and we will be ready to hit the ground running in September.  We are 
closing the school for 3 weeks over the summer to ensure that every one of us does actually get some time off 

work  (believe it or not this has caused uproar from the teachers who are workaholics!).  So if you do send emails etc 
please don't be offended if we don't reply immediately; we promise we will respond to you when we can.  

 
Next term we continue our work as a National Support School and we will be working with Christ Church Infant 

School in Virginia Water.  I will continue the role of Executive Headteacher, working with governors and leaders at 
Christ Church in setting and leading the strategy for the school.  Pyrford will continue to engage in the school led self 

improving system and we shall be supporting a number  of schools with school improvement.  I am very fortunate to 
be surrounded at Pyrford by very capable staff.  Leaders are developing their roles and in September we will add this to 

our hot topics so that you know who's who and which area of the school they lead on.  We shall also show clear lines 
of communication for you so that we are able to most effectively handle your queries and questions.  We also have lots 

of exciting plans for parental engagement and feedback which we will share with you in the new academic year.  
 
My sincere thanks in particular to the staff at this school who give their all, working to make it the best that it can be for 

your children.  I certainly couldn't do my job without the amount of support and dedication the team here give; from 
the front office, to the back office, to those who serve breakfast, cook lunch, teach classes, support children and 

supervise the playground as well as fixing our IT systems and locking the gates - they all make a positive difference.  We 
are  fortunate in our school community to be so well supported by our governors, parents and local community.  Thank 

you to you all.  
 

Finally a goodbye and good luck wish to all of our year 6 leavers next week.  You have been a pleasure to have at our 
school. Over the years I have had the opportunity to teach you all.  You have grown in to well rounded young people 

and we hope we have prepared you as best we can for the next steps in your life.  
 

To families who leave us this summer, we wish you well and thank you for supporting the school, for some of you this 
has been a very long time.  Please keep in touch and let us know how your children are getting on.  

 
Please double check the dates section as school remains busy next week.   School finishes on Wednesday 24th July at 

1.30pm and we look forward to welcoming children back to school on Friday 6th September.  
 
Wishing you all a wonderful summer, sun is forecast!  

 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 



Squirrels  - Henry Pocock for being such a lovely 

member of Squirrels for two years. 

Hazel - Zohaib Awais & Rhia Xenou for always 

trying their best in all they do. 

Beech - Ben Osborne-Jones for always working 

hard with the star job. 

Chestnut - Dexter Evans for always producing 

neat and careful work. 

Oak - Mujtaba Ahmed for fantastic effort for 

writing all year and Max Dukoff-Gordon for 

brilliants Maths learning all year! 

Cedar - James Lardner for working incredibly 

hard all year. 

Hawthorn - Jared Efedje for working hard all 

year. 

Elm -  Freya Andrews for wonderful, creative 

writing all year and Leni Thongtan for 

outstanding progress in Maths and English in 

Year 3.  

Maple - Meryam Alsaeedi for writing the 

introduction to our evacuation story with care. 

Birch - Finley Barnes & Leo Snelgrove for writing a 

fantastic chapter for ‘How to Train your Dragon’. 

Alder -  Emilia Fisher for always having an 

enthusiastic approach to her work. 

Larch - Amina Imran for writing an excellent 

letter to Year 3 and Hadya Amer & Harrison 

Barnes for settling into Larch class so well. 

Cherry  - Jessica Clothier for designing and 

making an excellent model in DT. 

Willow - Rafi Quddoos for fantastic work to 

design and make a moving model. 

Sycamore -  Lola Tipping for producing some 

super artwork. 

Laurel - Humaira Khan for working so incredibly 

hard and achieving brilliant scores in her SATs 

tests. 

Holly - Claudia Shaw for achieving a brilliant 

score in her Maths SATs paper. 

All Treetops / Breakfast Club accounts must be settled in full.  Any additional 
bookings this term must be paid for at the time of booking so the accounts can be 
finalised over the holidays. 

The sibling rate for Treetops will increase to £11 in September.  All other prices 
remain the same. 

Over the summer holidays the children and teachers will be 

moved into their new class groups. Your logins will remain the 

same, but passwords will change to be your new class name. 

Well done to Alex, Zara, Yasmeen, Alder Class, Birch Class and 

Hawthorn Class!  

  Individuals Classes 

  

1st Alex Krynicki - 104,785, 664 Alder Class- 172,766,194 

2nd Zara Patel - 74,513,434 Birch Class- 121,062,451 

3rd Yasmeen Taqi - 43,295,356 Hawthorn Class- 55,878,036 



SCHOOL DATES FOR 2018—2019 ACADEMIC YEAR 

Description Date Time 

Yr 6 Disco Tue 23 July 18:30 - 20:00 

Leavers’ Service at CoGS Wed 24 July 09:30 

Last Day of Summer Term Wed 24 July finish at 13:30 

2019/20 Term Dates & INSETs 

INSET DAY Wed 4 September Spring Half Term 17 - 21 February 

INSET DAY Thu 5 September Last day of Spring term Fri 3 April 

First day of Autumn term Fri 6 September Easter Holidays 6 - 17 April 

Autumn Half term 28 October - 1 November First Day of Summer term Mon 20 April 

Last day of Autumn term Fri 20 December Summer Half term 25 - 29 May 

Christmas Holidays 23 December - 3 January INSET DAY Mon 1 June 

INSET DAY Mon 6 January INSET DAY Fri 3 July 

First day of Spring term Tue 7 January Last day of Summer term Wed 22 July 

End of Year – Final Show Down  

Rock Hero Status has been awarded to 

LKS2 

1st Place:    Alex Krynicki 

2nd Place:   Henry Hope 

3rd Place:    Jack Hannell 

UKS2 

1st Place:     James Swindells 

2nd Place:    Kai Clinch 

3rd Place:    Tom Purnell 

Well done Rock Legends! 



YEAR 3 THANK THE PTA FOR THE SELF DEFENCE CLASSES 

Aila 

Abess 












